
VILLAGE OF BENTLEYVILLE, OHIO 
PARKS, BEAUTIFICATION AND FACILITIES COMMITTEE 

MEETING MINUTES 
MAY 8, 2019 

 
ATTENDEES: 

 Kathleen Hale 

 Kathleen Esposito 

 Bonnie Goldston 

 Lloyd Nagle 

 Ken Kvacek 

 Alex Goetsch 
 
MINUTES: The Minutes for the April 2019 Meeting were reviewed and approved. 
 
SERVICE DIRECTOR’S REPORT: Per the recommendation of the Village Engineer, the Service 
Department will collect three bids for the cleaning of the shakes on the roof.  The dog waste 
bag dispensers in the Park require bag refills. Kathleen Hale will procure refills. 
 
OLD BUSINESS: 
   PARK’S EVENT CALENDAR: The draft circulated for comment was reviewed and approved.  The 
calendar will be submitted to Jackie for inclusion in the next Village News Letter. 
  
  PARK’S RULES AND REGULATION: After discussion, it was decided to table the draft language 
provided by the Law Director until the next meeting to allow the Committee to review the 
proposal and ascertain how it will interface will existing ordinances and the Ohio Revised Code. 
 
  POLLINATOR INITIATIVE:  Pursuant to the plan discussed at the previous meeting to authorize 
and encourage the planting of native, pollinator friendly plants as companion plants to the 
existing daffodils on Daffodil Corner, Kathleen Hale reported back to the Committee that the  
Garden Club of Bentleyville has undertaken the transplanting of perennials from resident 
donations to Daffodil Corner.  This work was done on Tuesday, May 7, 2019 by members of the 
Garden Club. While this diverges from the original plan, members of the Garden Club were 
eager to contribute to the idea with a “Neighborhood Quilt” of plantings  
 
 
NEW BUSINESS: There was no new business. 
 
NEXT MEETING: Monday, June 10, 2019 at 10:00 AM. 
 
 
 
 



 


